
 

 
 

CLARIFICATION ON NEW MEASURES: 

  

There have been a few requests for clarification on the changes to our pandemic rules posted yesterday: 

  

• A non-resident family member must be the immediate family of the resident that they are visiting; 

• An immediate family member is defined as a parent; sibling; child by blood, adoption, or marriage; 

spouse; grandparent or grandchild; 

• For example, if you live in Marathon, you can visit your brother who lives in Mobert – but the non-

resident’s children cannot; 

• We are not open for non-residents who do not have immediate family living in Mobert.  (Essential 

service providers are permitted but must be approved by the Appeals Committee in advance). 

  

Please remember that our by-law remains full in force and effect including: 

  

1. All persons entering Mobert will continue to be required to complete the entry screening questionnaire 

and fever testing. 

2. All persons who enter the Pic Mobert Reserve must adhere to social distancing by keeping a minimum 

of 6’ between themselves and any other person, except persons within their immediate household or 

family. 

3. All persons must wear a non-medical mask when they will or potentially will come into close contact 

with a person without social distancing, including entering and moving around any building that is 

owned and operated by the Pic Mobert First Nation. 

4. There shall be no group gatherings of more than 5 people (this is Ontario law). 

  

These conditions are being reviewed weekly and may change further again next week.  Please watch for 

updated. 

  

Please direct any questions to COVIDhelp@picmobert.ca 

  

Miigwetch 

 

   

Netmizaaggamig Nishnaabeg 

mailto:COVIDhelp@picmobert.ca

